
      Memo                                        
To:  Residential Living Residents   

From:  Allyson Welsh, Director of Wellness and Resident Services 

Date:  April 2, 2021  

Re: Wellness Program Updates  
The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and PA Department of Health (DOH) 
have provided updated guidance related to vaccinations and occupancy. With vaccinations 
occurring, the CDC has given the following guidance: 
 
For now, fully vaccinated people should continue to: 

• Take precautions in public by wearing a well-fitted mask and physical distancing 
• Wear masks, maintain physical distance, and practice other prevention measures 

when visiting with unvaccinated people from multiple households 
• Avoid medium- and large-sized in-person gatherings 
• Get tested if experiencing COVID-19 symptoms 

Tel Hai Community spaces are considered public; therefore, we will require all residents and 
visitors to wear properly fitted masks, even if they are fully vaccinated. This would include 
spaces such as: the train room, wood shop, conservatory, CWPA, pool, tennis courts, 
amphitheater, walking trails, etc.    
 
Effective April 5, 2021: 
  

• GCC and SCAC locker rooms will be available for use to include showers 
• Clubs can include greater community members – these members will need to 

self-screen and should not enter if they cannot pass the screening  
• Elevator occupancy signs will be removed; we will continue to require social 

distance and mask-wearing in all elevators  
• Occupancy for events and spaces will increase to 15% of total occupancy.  

Updated signs will indicate the total occupancy permitted 
 
Residents should always self-monitor for symptoms of COVID-19 and if you have any 
symptoms, do not come to any public space or gathering.  
 
As always, please follow the PA Department of Health guidelines by wearing masks properly 
and social distancing.  
 
 
We thank you for your cooperation and understanding.  We continue to review best 
practices and will adjust as necessary and in line with CDC and PA Department of 
Health recommendations and mandates.  


